On November 19, 2006, the following information was requested by Board Member Paulette Burdick regarding Board Item RE-3 – Addison Mizner Elementary.

Question:          Has the District considered utilizing this property for teacher housing until such time as the District needs the land?

Response:         Yes, staff has looked into the viability of utilizing acquired houses for temporary teacher housing during the interim period until the land is needed for school construction or modernization.  Typically, we acquire property in advance of construction and demolish the improvements to avoid vandalism and limit the School District's exposure.  We have checked with those in the residential rental business and when they acquire a property, it takes them up to several months to make the unit "rental ready".  This typically requires that the appliances be replaced, new carpet installed, a fresh coat of paint applied, repairs to the irrigation system, ongoing outside lawn service and any other minor repairs that are necessary in order to attract tenants.  

If something like this were to be done, the District would need to consider hiring a firm to manage the rental property as we do not have the staff to answer calls for stopped toilets or to put up hurricane shutters on houses.  In addition, the cost to the School District to make the unit(s) "rental ready" as well as the expense of maintaining the facility and paying a company to manage the property would probably result in loss for the District.  The District would also have to decide how it would choose the teacher or other District employee who would get to rent the house if there is more than one applicant.  There will also be tax implications for the employee if the discounted rent is viewed by the IRS as a benefit.  There are a number of issues that need to be resolved before the District could make this or any other house the District may purchase available to an employee.

At this time our plans for this house include demolishing the house and use the land to improve the traffic circulation at the school.
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